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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Mortimer Room of the Town Hall

at 7.00 pm on Monday 9th December  2013.

Present,: Cllrs, A Parr, C Pady, J Hay, R Pocock, S Smith, M Mann, C Collier, B Collier, H West, R Turner, S Real, K Clifford, P Gibbins, 2 members of the public, 1 member of the press, Dist Cllr H Parr & E Berry (Clerk)

Cllr Parr welcomed everyone to the December meeting, he announced that David Mann, a former councillor had recently died and asked all present to stand as a mark of respect.

He then congratulated all those involved with the recent Christmas Fayre.

13/12/150  Receipt & Approval of apologies for absence – County Cllr S Randall Johnston

13/12/151  Police Report - by email


Colyton - 4 Crimes
This compares to 5 crimes last month and 4 crimes in November 2012 
 
21st Oct – 5th Nov Breach on non-molestation order: Domestic related incident. (KN/13/497) 


8th Public order offence: Outside the Gerrard Arms a male shouted abuse at another male causing 
harassment. (KN/13/504) 


9th Criminal Damage: Damage was caused to a wall in Watery Lane. The offender has been identified 
and dealt with by way of restorative justice. (KN/13/506) 


18th – 19th Criminal Damage: A wing mirror was damaged on a silver Ford Focus. The exact location 
of where this occurred is not known. (KN/13/522)


*Colyton -  1 Crime (first week December)
This compares to 4 crimes last month and 2 crimes in December 2012 

4th Arson: At about 2140 hours a green Mazda which was parked at the junction of Gribblemead and Hillhead was deliberately set fire to causing extensive damage. (KN/13/548) 

Pc Speariett said “This month (November) we have seen a decrease in the reported crime and of the 11 offences, suspects have been identified in 8 of these crimes. Opportunistic thefts and minor criminal damage continue to be an issue and we therefore ask the community to be vigilant in reporting suspicious behaviour and ensure property is not left on display or unattended.
It was disappointing to see another arrest for drink driving, again it was a local middle age man who was arrested after he managed to drive his car into the brook in Fore Street, Beer. We are all well aware of the consequences and serious injuries a vehicle can cause and it was fortunate the vehicle did not hit anybody.
The neighbourhood team will be assisting in the annual Christmas drink drive campaign, if you have any concerns that anybody is about to drive their vehicle whilst under the influence then we encourage you to call the police.
 Finally the whole team at Seaton would like to wish you all a happy Christmas and a peaceful New Year.”
 If you have any information on any of the crimes please get in touch with Seaton Police Station on 101, by e-mail at seaton@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk or you can call Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.
13/12/152
 Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes)

Bronte Pocock of Colyford expressed her concern at the apparent lack of involvement in the recent Green Wedge appeal by the Colyton councillors. Expressing her concern that so few had been at the previous meetings. The perception is that of a divided council and a them & us attitude. The appeal is the ‘biggest show in town’, and she urged all councillors to try to attend from tomorrow at the Colyford Memorial Hall.

Cllr Turner was disappointed by her comments, he pointed out that many of the councillors were still working & running businesses; they put a lot of time & effort into the community but could not necessarily attend daytime weekday meetings.

Cllr Parr pointed out that he had been appointed to represent the Parish Council.

Cllr B Collier said he’d taken a back seat as he is related to several of the landowners. He gave the history of the instigation of the council meetings in Colyford and stated that he always felt it was one parish.

Eric Mawer reiterated the need for a dedicated parking bay outside the Town Hall to prevent lorries blocking the bus stop and causing problems for those waiting for buses. Whilst the reply had always been that ‘there was no one to enforce it’ he felt this was the wrong attitude & not a viable reason. He urged the council to approach the County council for such a bay, and if it is turned down the parish council should refer it to the Local Government Ombudsman for a decision.

Cllr Parr said that it had previously been brought up at a Transport Group meeting but nothing had been resolved. A motion will be put on the agenda for the January meeting.

Cllr Hay pointed out that the proposed area for a dedicated loading bay is on a junction and would probably not be acceptable for Highway safety reasons. 

13/12/153        Approval of the minutes of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 11th November.

13/11/141 para c – substitute 2015 for ‘next year’s’. After this amendment the minutes were signed & accepted as being a true record of that meeting.

13/12/154       There were no matters arising from the Minutes 

13/12/155       Report from County Councillor – nothing to report,

13/12/156       Report from District Councillors

Cllr H Parr had been following the e-mail correspondence between the clerk and S106 office, Sulina Tallack & urged the clerk & councillors to set up a meeting with her as soon as possible to discuss the S106 procedure & funding.

She gave her apologies for not making the appeal meeting tomorrow as she is involved with a planning meeting at Knowle – she passed on her best wishes to those attending

There had been concern expressed about the proposed changes to public speaking at EDDC meetings. There is a special development meeting taking place and on the agenda is this item, to better organise the agenda it is suggested that those members of the public wanting to speak pre-register their intention to do so. She had been to an Exeter City meeting, where they allow only one public speaker against a motion & the agent to speak – it appears to work well but they do have far less planning applications than EDDC. Cllr West said he didn’t disagree with the proposal of pre-registering but wouldn’t want only one person allowed to speak.

Cllr Parr said the subject would be fully debated.

Cllr Smith asked if there was any more news on the proposed move? Cllr Parr said no.

Cllr Real proposed that the Colyton Parish Council write to EDDC objecting strongly to any move of the council to the very outskirts of East Devon (Cranbrook). He fears for local jobs and felt that the Parish Council should be insisting that the District Council remains in the centre of East Devon , preferably Honiton.

Cllr West seconded the proposal, there was no amendments & all agreed. Cllr A Parr will write a letter.

There was some discussion over sub offices, even if the District Council moves to Honiton there would still be a need for a sub office in Exmouth. Cllr H Parr said the move was not a simple consideration and she did not wish to speculate on the outcome of the investigation into moving.

13/12/157     
Highway Matters


Copy of ‘Travel in Winter’ leaflet

13/12/158  
Report from Meetings Attended 

Cllr Collier reported on the Traffic Group meeting, confirming that the suggestion for dropped kerbs had been given to Highways for their consideration.

The sign restricting lorries had been moved to the entrance of Vicarage Street and another one, for the other end, asked for. Apparently there are cost implications but we await their decision.

The issue of parking in Market Square was discussed, much of the problem is caused by owners parking all day outside their business. There was a suggestion that a letter is written to all traders, encouraging then to buy a parking permit and freeing up the space for customers – this will be discussed at the next meeting.

The repairs, or lack of repairs to the holes up Sidmouth Rd& the Butts is ongoing.

The problem at Ridgeway is also still ongoing, with the cost being a major consideration. Cllr Hay reported that some work had recently been done in clearing a lot of debris from the pipe.

The yellow lining outside the school still has not been done.

East Devon Chair & Councillors meeting re Planning.

Cllr R Collier reported that this had been a well-presented, useful meeting. He was concerned at the number of developers who were coming forward with proposed developments without affordable housing provision as they felt it was not financially viable for them to do so and the number of times that EDDC allowed this to happen.

Cllr A Parr detailed the reasons for a neighbourhood plan, primarily places wishing to expand, like Axminster & Honiton, are looking at neighbourhood plans whereas our details are in the new plan now under inspection.

He mentioned that there are grants available for new technology, which we should look at & discuss with the Feoffees as to how & where we could place the equipment.

Cllr Mann reported that all was well at the Reece Strawbridge Centre. 

Social Club

Cllr A Parr reported that he had taken back to the Club what had been discussed at the last meeting about the parish council being asked to pay for registering their interest in the building. He had reiterated that the Parish Council was not going to do that but was willing to offer a lease that would be registered, and would also give them with the security they require. This was later discussed at a  Social Club subcommittee at which the Parish Council representatives were not present.

The Social Club is still trading and holding their ground.

13/12/159
Correspondence

a) Publications e-mailed to councillors – Intouch/RsN etc

b) Letter of support requested by Colyton Parish Historical Society for the Heritage Centre. Cllr Parr read out the letter & the one in response that the clerk had drafted. Cllr Smith proposed we send it, Cllr Mann seconded the proposal, all agreed.

c) Letter of thanks from Axe Valley & West Dorset Ring & Ride for the donation of £250.

d) Request for details of houses at risk in the Parish from flooding. Cllrs will let the Clerk know of properties ‘at risk’.

e) Feoffees acknowledge nomination of Jeremy Mears to the Chamber.

f) DCC Emergency winter newsletter - forwarded.

13/12/160        Finance

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 25th November – Appendix R to be noted

Accounts to be approved for payment – acceptance proposed by Cllr Smith & seconded by Cllr Mann.


	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband
	£12.25
	£3.06
	£15.31

	3371
	PGD Services
	
	
	
	£45

	3372
	SLCC
	Clerks Manual

P & P
	
	Total
	£47.50

£3.00

£50.50

	3373
	Mole Avon
	Goods (John)
	7.75
	1.55
	£9.30

	3374
	Santander
	Savings account
	
	
	TBC


a) Money from Nat West now in Lloyds account. Confirm amount to be placed in Santander savings account – deferred to Finance meeting

b) Ground Maintenance Contract – three tenders received.

Cllr Mann proposed that this matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr West and agreed by all.

c) Budget for 2014/15 – deferred to Finance meeting

d) Grants available from DCC for war memorial refurbishment in 2014. Agreed to look at what work may be required in the Spring.

     e) 
Liz request Christmas leave, using accrued hours from Friday 20th December to 
December 31st.(25½hrs) Approved.

13/12/161      Planning

Minutes of the meeting held Monday 25th November- Appendix  S to be noted

a  Planning Applications

13/2348/FUL Westleigh, Coly Rd, - Mr & Mrs Way

Retention of tree House 

Cllr Hay declared an interest, Mr Way is his accountant.
SUPPORTED Proposed by Cllr West, seconded by Cllr Smith.

13/2565/LBC The White Cottage, Dolphin St – Mrs Bennett

Repairs to existing timber windows & replacement of metal windows with timber.

SUPPORTED Proposed by Cllr Mann & seconded by Cllr Turner

13/2597/TRE 22 Kingsholme, Colyford – Mr Mayo

Lift crown to 8ft.

SUPPORTED. Proposed by Cllr Mann, seconded by Cllr West

13/0852/LBC 2 Sunnyside, South St – Mr Forshaw

Internal alterations – revised plans.

SUPPORTED. Supported by Cllr Mann & seconded by Cllr West

13/2599/FUL 29 Colyvale – Mr & Mrs Tolman

Erection of dwelling & access 

Cllr Clifford declared a personal interest, as he knows the family.

Cllr Turner pointed out the neighbours had not received any details & there was no application posted in the area.. The Clerk will check with EDDC planning. Deferred to Planning meeting.

13/2629/TRE Broomleigh, El Farm Lane, Colyford - Mrs Cotching

T1 Oak - shorten secondary branches by 2m on east side at approx 1.5m 
Deferred to Planning meeting. Cllr Pady will look at the tree & report back.

Additional Inscription - Geoffrey Charles Brown - North 1227.
APPROVED. Proposed by Cllr Collier, seconded by Cllr Smith

b   Planning Decisions

13/2209/FUL Colydene, Station Rd – Mr & Mrs Kilby – construction of detached garage – APPROVED

13/2402/FUL Meadow Cottage, Coly Rd – Mr Carless – Raising & extension to roof to create enlarged bedrooms to existing loft conversion – APPROVED

13/2009/FUL Great House, South Street – Mrs Yarlott

Restoration of stone wall & construction of fence behind stone wall adjacent to car park (retrospective application) - APPROVED

c   Planning Correspondence

a) Copies of two letters of objection to application 13/0505/FUL – disused reservoir conversion at Ridgeway - noted

b) Cllr Pady reports that the Tithe map name for the field below the picnic site where the affordable housing will be built was Cuthouse, the owners were Emily & Sarah Stoodleigh and it was rented by Mr Mountstephens. 

Cllr West proposed Cuthouse Meadow, this was seconded by Cllr Smith & agreed by all. 

13/12/162
Amenities

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 25th November (Appendix T) to be noted.

a) Provision of Dog Bin for Ridgeway area (Cllr Hay). The Clerk will find out the costs of the bins.


b) Deletion of Footpath #6 (along River Coly from Stubbing bridge to Brinkley 
Bridge) 


c) Grants available from Community Council of Devon for restoring war memorials

e) Flowerbed at Umborne bridge planted up thanks to Colyford Horticultural 
Society & Nick at the Garden Shop. Letter of thanks will be sent.

f) Cllr Collier had removed the tree in the Bridge Garden. A tree to the memory of Michael Bond may be planted there although there was some concern that the original had died from a fungal infection, possibly as a result of water logging.

The Jubilee Oak & plaque will be placed at Road Green – to be discussed at the January meeting.

g) The Feofees had voted for a sum of £5000 to be donated towards the skate park.

A letter of thanks will be sent.

13/12/163
Colyton Memorial Social Club – do we want to register the building as a war memorial with the War Memorial Trust? Cllr Real proposed that this be done as well as looking into the registration of the playing fields, seconded by Cllr Smith. The clerk will investigate.

13/12/164
Peace Memorial Playing Fields

a)Update on MUGA equipment/Activities Wall. Cllrs Collier & others are meeting the contractor on Thursday morning.

b).Tennis Courts – refurbishment. Clerk to investigate other contractors to get a price for the work required.

c)Constitution of the PMPC (requested by Cllr Turner). Deferred to January meeting. Cllr Collier will email the clerk.

d)Consideration of opening the toilets all year round.(Cllr Turner). Cllr Turner will talk with the caretaker about the possibility of being more flexible with the opening times in this milder weather and will report back to the Finance meeting

e) Toilet refurb – Cllr Mann to report back – deferred to Finance meeting

f) S106 funding – future project funding. The clerk will arrange a meeting between  Sulina, Cllr Collier & Cllr Pady.

13/12/165
Registration of Parish properties – update – ongoing slow progress

13/12/166
Dates of future meetings 

Finance, Planning Meetings Monday 16th December

Full Council meeting Monday 13th January 2014 St Johns Hall 

The meeting closed at 2030

